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Thank you again to all our staff

We recognise how hard you are all working and want to say how grateful we are for everything that you are doing to care for vulnerable people. It has been an exceptionally difficult time for everyone & emotionally challenging.  We hope that things will improve as time goes on. Please stay safe and alert and let us know if you are struggling in any way, we want to help.  This newsletter provides some information on mental health support available. 

Staff news: 
· Adult team: We said farewell to Stefan, Community Carer
· St Luke’s Hospice at Home: After many years with us Julie, Nurse Co-ordinator, has retired and we wish her all the very best. Thank you Julie for all the hard work and commitment you have shown, you will be sadly missed. 

WARNING - Alcohol based hand gels
Please DO NOT leave your gels in the car during the hot weather, there have been incidents of them exploding and causing fires.
For those that smoke do be aware that as you may be using gel more there is also the possibility of combustion when you light a cigarette from the fumes if alcohol based hand gel has just been applied. 
Annual leave
Please don’t forget to book annual leave. Whilst you may not be going away everyone needs a break. As usual contact your manager regarding booking your days off. 

Covid-19 UPDATE

PPE: If you need any more face shields please let your manager know

The Department of Health & Social Care (DHSC) issued the following information: 

1. Dedicated app for social care workers launched
A dedicated app for the adult social care workforce in England has been launched to support staff through the coronavirus pandemic.

The Care Workforce app, developed by NHSX and the NHS Business Services Authority, has been introduced under the new CARE brand.
This new digital hub allows social care workers to access relevant updates, guidance, support and discounts from their phone.
Download by searching ‘Care Workforce’ on the Apple App Store or Google Play or access by browsers on any device, by visiting: workforce.adultsocialcare.uk/join.
2. Health and wellbeing guidance 
During this period, you are all going above and beyond what is normally expected. It is entirely normal to feel worried and anxious about coronavirus and how it might affect your life.
To help you during this time, there is guidance to support your mental, physical and financial wellbeing.
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-health-and-wellbeing-of-the-adult-social-care-workforce
Joint Chief Social Workers for Adults, Fran Leddra and Mark Harvey, used their Social Work with Adults blog to highlight the importance of maintaining human connections during the coronavirus pandemic and outline some free resources available.
3. Mental health helplines for social care workers
[bookmark: _GoBack]Social care staff can send a message with ‘FRONTLINE’ to 85258 to start a conversation. This service is offered by Shout and is free on all major mobile networks and is a direct support for those who may be struggling to cope and need help.
Samaritans, working with NHS England, have extended their coronavirus helpline to all social care workers. Social care staff will be able to speak to a trained Samaritans adviser, who will provide a non-judgmental listening ear, a safe space to offload and signposting to other services. The wellbeing support line is available 7am-11pm, 7 days a week. Call: 0300 131 7000.
Hospice UK have also extended their bereavement and trauma support hotline to everyone working in social care, with specialist counsellors available to support staff who have experienced trauma, stress or anxiety through their work. The helpline is available 8am-8pm, 7 days a week, call: 0300 3034434.

For those of you interested, there is free on-line training available on the coronavirus at  www.procoronavirus.co.uk . You only have to pay if you want a certificate. 
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